February 17, 2021
Library Senate Committee Meeting
Hostos Community College
Virtual Meeting through Zoom

Start Time: 11:04am
End Time: 11:28am

Present: Rodney Blair (Allied Health), Aaron Botwick (English), Madeline Ford (Library), Eddy Garcia (Business & Accounting), Eugena Griffin (Behavioral Sciences), Linda Miles (Library), Isabel Neira (SGA), Van Phan (Natural Sciences), Simona Prives (Humanities)

Excused: Lauren Wolf (Mathematics)

Absent: Iris Mercado (Education), Thomas Mencher (Language & Cognition)

I. INTRODUCTIONS
a. Prof. Prives proposed we accept the agenda.  Prof. Blair seconded, and the agenda was accepted
b. Prof. Prives proposed we approved the minutes from our previous meeting.  Prof. Botwick seconded, and the minutes were approved.
c. Prof. Miles asked the committee to share how their semester is going.  Prof. Prives said she is teaching upper-level classes, which are going smoother than last semester, as students are “in a groove.”  Prof. Griffin said she is in a better place now and her students are doing great.  Ms. Neira said she has two kids and was sick with COVID for two weeks but is doing better now.  Prof. Blair said the lecture components are going well but the Nursing department has hit a bump in the road because students are no longer being given access to hospitals and are therefore missing important, hands-on experience.  He is also worried about plagiarism on the exams.  Prof. Garcia said students are getting used to online work and added that he creates new test questions each semester to avoid the kind of plagiarism Prof. Blair fears.  Prof. Botwick said his students are more acclimated to the online learning environment, as is he.  Prof. Phan also said his classes seem to be going better than in the fall.

II. LIAISON REPORTS
a. There were no liaison reports, but Prof. Phan has reached out to his liaison librarian, William Casari, who was on sabbatical in the fall, to schedule a meeting
b. Prof. Botwick asked if liaison reports are delivered once a semester or once a year.  Prof. Miles said once a year, but the committee is interested in hearing about any further conversations with liaisons.

III. FACULTY OUTREACH INITIATIVE
a. Prof. Miles reported that recordings have begun.  Profs. Blair, Botwick, and Miles have recorded their audio.  Prof. Griffin will follow up with Andy London to schedule her recording.  The “clients”—Profs. Griffin, Miles, Mercado, and Phan—will provide an update after their first meeting this Friday.

IV. SCHEDULING
a. Members of the committee filled out a Doodle poll on availability for the next meeting.
